
 

 

CITY COUNCIL MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: City Council 

FROM: Matthew R. Schmitz, MPA - City Manager 

DATE OF MEETING: October 14, 2024 

ITEM TITLE: Fire Truck Update / Discussion 

 

BACKGROUND: 

As the Council is aware, Engine 1 has sustained damages and will be out of service for at least six 
months. Staff is attempting to find coverage options during this time. 

DISCUSSION: 

Staff has begun looking for a different truck to either purchase or rent. We will provide additional updates 
during the meeting. 

RESULTS: 

The City has established priorities during strategic planning sessions. This item supports the Vision from 
that session of Support and Empower Workforce. This item helps achieve that vision by supporting the 
Fire Department to respond 

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATION: 

Funds for this may come from Insurance reimbursement via ICAP, or they may need to come from 
General Fund reserves. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends a motion to authorize the City Manager to locate and rent or purchase a used Fire 
Truck within the City Manager’s spending authority, up to $50,000. 


